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Madame President, 

I welcome the opportunity to present this statement in the name of the Equality and Human Rights Commission, the Northern Ireland Human Rights Commission and the Scottish Human Rights Commission, the UK’s three A status national human rights institutions.
To ensure the UK’s constructive engagement with the UPR translates into clear and measurable impact on the ground we call on the UK to work with NHRIs, civil society and others to develop an outcome focussed UPR implementation plan. That plan should set out clearly expected actions and indicators to measure progress against UPR recommendations.

We’d also like to draw the Council’s attention to two key human rights issues that are of concern in the UK and require ongoing monitoring and engagement from international institutions.
First is the current debate on the future of human rights protection in the UK, including calls to repeal the Human Rights Act and plans to create a UK Bill of Rights. We recommend that the UK Government retains the Human Rights Act 1998. Further, we call on the government to pursue without further delay the development of a Bill of Rights for Northern Ireland, and to give further effect to UN treaty obligations through incorporation and other measures.

Secondly, we are concerned by the effect of the economic crisis and austerity measures adopted by the UK Government on enjoyment of human rights in the UK. We are particularly concerned with their potential effect on women, children, ethnic minorities and disabled people. We recommend that the UK Government ensures it respects human rights in budgetary decisions and carefully monitors the impact of policy on disadvantaged groups through equality and human rights impact assessments.
In addition, the Northern Ireland Human Rights Commission expresses grave concern with regard to the failure of the UK to respond to recommendations raised in UPR concerning Northern Ireland. It recalls that the UK’s international human rights obligations apply across its territory and with equal effect in areas that have devolved authority.

We remain committed to constructive engagement with the UPR process and will provide independent authoritative evidence to the Council on monitoring of implementation.

Thank you Madam President.
